
From: LaJeunesse, Kristen<Kristen.Lajeunesse@vermont.gov>
Sent on: Thursday, August 1, 2024 3:07:53 PM
To: LaJeunesse, Kristen<Kristen.Lajeunesse@vermont.gov>; Watson,

Hilary<Hilary.Watson@vermont.gov>; Melamed, Marisa<Marisa.Melamed@vermont.gov>; Barrett,
Susan<Susan.Barrett@vermont.gov>; Foster, Owen<Owen.Foster@vermont.gov>; Holmes, Jessica
A.<Jessica.A.Holmes@vermont.gov>; Lunge, Robin<Robin.Lunge@vermont.gov>; Murman,
David<David.Murman@vermont.gov>; Walsh, Thom<Thom.Walsh@vermont.gov>; Berube,
Alena<Alena.Berube@vermont.gov>; AHS - Health Care
Reform<AHS.HealthCareReform@vermont.gov>

Subject: Public Comment: Community Engagement: Hospital Sustainability and Act 167 2024-08-
01T15:07:51Z

A new GMCB Public Comment has been received.

Submit Time: 8/1/2024 3:07:51 PM

Name: "T" Tall
Affiliation: Porter Auxiliary; Retired EMT
Town/City: Cornwall, VT

Topic: Community Engagement: Hospital Sustainability and Act 167

Comment: I attended Tuesday's excellent meeting at the Ilsley Library yet did not have an opportunity to
comment about Addison County's EMS system, especially Middlebury's. I was one of its founders in 1970 and
have kept in touch with its Executive Director, Kate Rothwell. Middlebury covers a 10 town area and has
received nothing but the highest praise from the public and medical communities. We spent a great deal of
time to train each town's first reponders so they could stabilize a patient prior to our arrival. So, it is NOT an
issue for this area as far as the degree of professionalism is concerned. My only concerns are the continued
recruitment of personnel and the need for a separate service to handle long range (i.e DHMC, White River VA,
Albany etc.) transfers because of the time consumed.
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